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Dear Family, 

Happy new year! I hope that you all had an enjoyable and happy Christmas. It has been great 
to welcome the children back to school, this week. 

We are delighted to welcome back Mrs Bates and Mrs Southall, who have returned to us 
following maternity leave. I am very pleased to inform you all that Miss Slater is now our 
permanent Key Stage 1 and Early Years lead, following a successful recruitment process. 

Our sincere apologies that the children did not get to watch the pantomime, yesterday. 
Unfortunately, due to an error in the company’s new booking system, they were unable to get 
to us in time to perform. Mrs Peters has arranged an alternative performance, for later in the 
term. This will be a theatrical performance as opposed to a pantomime. 

Provisional dates for the diary: 

14.1.25 at 630pm – HSA meeting, all welcome 

28.1.25 parents’ evening 3.45 – 6.45 

30.1.25 parents’ evening 3.45 – 6.15 

Week beginning 10.2.25 – good health week 

Please may I remind all parents that the school is a no dog site. Please do not bring dogs onto 
the school site, including carrying them. Many thanks for your cooperation with this.   

Mrs L Mason 

COLLECTIVE WORSHIP 

Our Collective Worship this week has focused on Epiphany. We talked about what an 

important time Epiphany is for Christians and the significance of the wise men arriving to visit 
Jesus and the gifts that they brought. We considered whether a gift had to be expensive to be 
special and significant. 

Mr Bradley also led an assembly on our core value for this term of Respect. Children are 
considering what respect for ourselves, for others and for our environment looks like. 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CLUBS AFTER SCHOOL NEXT WEEK 

Monday   -     KS2 Choir   

Tuesday –     Yrs 5 & 6 Netball   

Thursday -     Yrs 5 & 6 Netball 

                      Worship Leaders (Lunchtime) 

Friday      -     Sportshall Athletics 

                      Ace Coaching Multi Sports (pre-booked and prepaid) 

 

 

 

  

 

OSCAR HOLIDAY CLUB 

We will again be running the OSCAR holiday club during Easter for the first four days, 14th -17th 

April and also for the first three weeks of the summer holiday, weeks commencing 21st July, 

28th July and 4th August. 

The holiday club provides a variety of activities for the children each day and is open from 

7:45am – 6pm. It costs £23 for the full day and is only open to children who currently attend our 

school. 

If you would like to make a booking, please contact Jacqui the OSCAR manager by emailing 

jdavies@chur-ascen.dudley.sch.uk 

 

                                                           

  

 
 

CORRECT UNIFORM 

Can we please remind parents that smart watches are not allowed in school. Only small, stud 

earrings are allowed to be worn, not hoop earrings.  

On PE days, earrings must be removed and long hair tied back. 

We would appreciate your co-operation by adhering to the uniform policy which can be found 

here: Uniform-Policy-September-2024.pdf 

 

BOYS PANTS 

We are in desperate need of boys’ pants of all ages. If anyone has any they can donate, please 

send them into school. Thank you. 

 

SCHOOL CALENDARS 

We still have a few 2025 school calendars left if you haven’t yet purchased one. They are just 

£5 each – don’t miss out! Please pop to the school office if you would like to buy one. 

All money raised from the sale of the calendars will directly benefit the children. 

 

mailto:jdavies@chur-ascen.dudley.sch.uk
https://www.chur-ascen.dudley.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/Uniform-Policy-September-2024.pdf


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRIMARY SCHOOL ADMISSIONS 

***CLOSING DATE 15TH JANUARY*** 

If your child was born between 1 September 2020 and 31 August 2021 they will be due to 

start primary school in September 2025. 

You MUST complete an application either online at www.dudley.gov.uk/admissions or by 

completing an application form from your home local authority by 15 January 2025. 

The online system will be available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week from 1 October 2024 until 

the closing date for applications on 15 January 2025. 

Please note: Even if your child already attends a school nursery or has an older sibling at 

school please do not assume that your child will automatically gain a place at that school. 

If you do know someone who is considering applying for a place but is unsure if they would 

be successful due to ‘catchment area’, we believe it may be a low birth rate this year so 

please encourage them to apply. 

  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

LUNCHTIME STAFF 

We are currently looking for someone who can join our lunchtime supervisors’ team. It would 

be working every lunchtime, a total of 6.25 hours per week. If this is something you might be 

interested in, please speak to the school office in the first instance. 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 


